
Contest Rule Proposal-Submitted by Jeff Mann, WUSPBA President 

 

Review all WUSPBA documents and change the term professional to open. This change will 

include solo piping, side drumming, tenor drumming, and bass drumming categories. 

Documents that will require this change include: The WUSPBA Contest Rules, sanctioning 

forms, and various music board documents. 

Contest organizers; if this rule is passed at the AGM please ensure that you begin using the 

term open instead of professional on your website and any printed documents. 

 

PASSED 


